MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 10 January 2005 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss. M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

 



Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. W. M. Caswell, Mr. G. A. Haswell. 

Mr. M. D. Hatley, Mr. J. A. Jones.  Mr. B. W. Nanson, 
Mr. G. C. A. Roads. 

Mr. G. J. Choules (from Minute 1071)
IN ATTENDANCE

1 Parishioner
1069
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Mr. W. H. Line and Miss K. J. Rice
1070
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 November 2004, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.
1071
Resignation of Mr. A. J. Knight

The Chairman reported that Mr. Knight had tendered his resignation from the Council immediately after the November Meeting. A Casual Vacancy had been declared and the Returning Officer had advised the Clerk that, as no request for an Election had been received, the Council could fill the vacancy by co-option. There was one nomination to fill the vacancy – Mr. Graham John Choules of Green Pond Lane, Ampfield and he was duly co-opted onto the Council. Mr. Choules, being present, joined the Council at this point. The usual Declarations would be completed outside the Meeting.
1072
Appointments

Consequent upon Mr. Knight’s resignation and the co-option of a new Councillor the following appointments were made:-

Vice Chairman of the Council – Mr. B. W. Nanson

Chairman of the Finance Committee – Mr. G. A. Haswell

Mr. Choules to serve on the Planning, Finance and Recreation Ground Committees

1073
Matters Arising from the Minutes
1073.1
Speed Limits – A3090

The Clerk reported that finally he had received proposals from the County Council in respect of new gateway signs and speed roundels to be painted on the highway. These were accepted by the Council and would, hopefully, be introduced early in the 2005/2006 Financial Year. The Clerk was asked to pursue the question of the pedestrian refuges with the Highway Engineers.  
1073.2
Village Shop
The Clerk had no further information. It was agreed that, following discussions with the Planning Department and the Highway Engineers, the Recreation Ground was a non-starter as far as a location for the Village Shop was concerned.
1073.3 Morleys Lane

There was now a small portion of the Lane that had not yet been tarmaced. The Clerk was asked to approach Hilliers to obtain a price for this work and to enter into discussion about the apportionment of costs.
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1073.4 Footways – A3090

It was noted that all outstanding matters had been attended to.
1073.5
Broadgate Farm Site

Mr. Hatley reported on his efforts to hold a meeting with the Residents who would be affected by any development. Meetings had been arranged but had been cancelled because of the non-availability of certain key players. The Residents had now requested that the Meeting be postponed until after the injunction expired on 31 January.
1073.6
Village Plan

Mr. Nanson reported on the training session held last year regarding Village Plans. He had also been sent information from the Countryside Agency. He proposed that he would collate all the information available to him and come back to the March 2005 Meeting with a recommendation as to how the Council should then proceed,
1074 Public Participation

The Member of the Public present did not have any specific items to raise. 
1075 Financial Matters

1075.1 Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Haswell, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following Accounts be paid: -  



M. E. Birtwistle

Expenses


  20.70


G. C. A. Roads

Expenses


    5.95



J. K. Murray

Salary & Expenses - January
 606.01



Inland Revenue

PAYE - January


  94.91



A. Healey Ltd.

Photocopier


  24.48



JN Landscape

ARG – spraying


270.25



BTCV


Subscription


  25.00



J. K. Murray

Salary (February)


321.03



J. K. Murray

PAYE – February

  94.91 

1075.2 Tenders Chapel Wood
The Clerk reported that he has sent out four Tender invitations but two Invitees had declined immediately so the Clerk had invited a fifth Company but they had not responded. The two Tenders were opened and passed to Mr. Roads (Chairman of the Friends of Chapel Wood) for investigation. He and the Clerk were given authority to accept the Tender that came nearest the specification sent out.

1075.3 Risk Assessment

Mr. Roads reported that the Clerk had obtained a detailed map of what land the Parish Council was responsible for under the Lease and the steps leading up to the Church were on “our” land. It was agreed that, in view of their very unsafe state, they should be closed immediately. The Vicar to be advised accordingly.  
1075.4 Ampfield Village Hall

The Clerk reported that the Village Hall had requested assistance with funding the legal fees associated with extending the current Lease of the Hall by some 99 years. This would ensure the future viability of the Hall and make it more attractive to Grant making Agencies. The sum quoted was in the region of £1000. It was agreed that the Parish Council would pay the entire Invoice if that Invoice was made out to the Parish Council and then the Parish Council would accept responsibility for these fees.
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1075.5 New Bus Shelters

There were requests for new shelters at Green Pond Lane, Baddesley Road and Potters Heron. The Finance Committee had made provision in the 2005/2006 Budgets for one new shelter (subject to grants). A decision on which one would be made later. 
1075.6 Ampfield Website

The Clerk had no further information on progress. 
1076
Ampfield Recreation Ground
1076.1
Progress Report
The Chairman of the Management Committee (Mr. Caswell) presented a detailed written report on current matters, which dealt mainly with planning application matters. It was agreed:-
· That Mr. N. Salmon be retained as the Council’s Professional Adviser in respect of the Planning Application that would be submitted shortly in respect of the Recreation Ground.

· The Chairman of the Management Committee and the Clerk be authorised to send up to £1650 on Professional Fees and £1500 on Local Authority Fees and any amounts in excess of this up to the Budgeted amount could be authorised by the Chairman of the Council and the Chairman of the Finance Committee.

· The Chairman of the Management Committee would approach suitable qualified and authorised Contractors about the new entrance to the Recreation Ground.

1076.2 Cricket Club Management Plan & Grants
A grant of £500 had been released to the Cricket Club. The remaining grant of £250 would be held in abeyance for the time being.
1076.3 Grass Cutting 
The Clerk reported that he was still waiting for a price for grass cutting from the Golf Club for the 2005 season. The invoice for the 2004 Season was also awaited. The Clerk reported receipt of a number of enquiries from local Contractors interested in obtaining contracts in the area.
1077 Borough Local Plan

Mr. Hatley (Borough Councillor) reported that the Local Inquiry was on time and the Inspector had promised his Report would be published without delay.  
1078 New Obligations on Parish Councils

1078.1 Quality Parish Councils

Nothing further to report 
1078.2 National Training Strategy

The Clerk had no further information.

1079 Annual Parish Assembly 2005.

1079.1 Date of Meeting

It was agreed to hold the Annual Parish Assembly on Monday, 25 April 2005 in the Village Hall, Commencing at 7.30 p.m.
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1079.2 Speakers etc.

It was agreed that there were enough matters happening in the Parish to generate sufficient debate as not to warrant any invitations to outside speakers. The County Councillor and Borough Councillor would be invited as usual.
1079.3 Parish Newsletter

The Chairman would collate the usual reports from Committees (and any outside Body that wished to include a Report for inclusion in the Newsletter) provided they were submitted to her by 23 March 2005. Mr. Hallett would be asked to produce the Newsletter as in previous years. 
1080 General Correspondence

1080.1 HAPTC Circulars

Email:

Hampshire Broadband Conference
Email:

Smoke Free Eating and Drinking

Mail 075-04
ODPM – Model Code of Conduct for Local Government Employees
Mail 076-04
HAPTC Workshop – Publication Scheme

Mail 077-04
Clerks’ Training Bursary Scheme

Mail 079-04 
Bulletin 213 – December 2004

Mail 080-04
Employment matters

Mail 081-04
Freedom of Information Act

1080.2 Other Correspondence

(a) Hampshire County Council
Planning Hampshire’s Future

Community Safety Service

Information Centres

(b) Other Correspondence

Notification of Future Changes to the Delivery of Pension Service Business

Carers News Winter 2004/2005

Licence changes – Potters Heron Hotel

Action News update December 2004 – Number 55

Action News update January 2005 – Number 56

Itchen Community Catchment Liaison Meeting – 13 January 2005.

South East Plan Public Consultation

Parish Councils in the South East Region

   

       Millennium Bench, Hookwater Road

1081 Reports

1081.1 Planning Committee

Meeting 25 November 2004

TPO.TVBC.00690/2
Downderry, Hook Crescent

TVS.LB.00340/4

Ratlake Hall, Hursley

TVS.02072/4

Flyford, Straight Mile

TVS.03566/3

Chedworth, Straight Mile

TVS.05619/6

Ratlake Hall, Hursley

TVS.10530

37 Flexford Close

TVS.10537

Thatch Cottage, Crampmoor Lane

Correspondence
Proposed H3G Base Station at Pound Lane/A3090
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1081.2 Finance Committee

There had been no meeting of the Committee
1081.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle reported that a number of trees had been brought down in the recent high winds. She was currently inspecting the Footpaths within Ampfield and would be in contact with the Rights of Way Office shortly.

1081.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

There had been no Meetings of the Association
1081.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report

1081.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

It was noted that there had been some recent problems with the “after school” bus, which ran later in the day and was going the wrong way around the Knapp Lane/ Chapel Hill system. Mr. Jones would talk to the relevant persons about this.
1081.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1081.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report.
1081.9 Village Hall Liaison

Immediate matters had been dealt with under Minute 1075.4 
1081.10 Tree Warden


Nothing to report.
1081.11 School Governor

Mr. Jones reported on the current situation. The School was losing some pupils because of the uncertainty of its future. The letter campaign was one of various approaches to try to get the decision over-turned. The Chairman was asked to re-iterate the Councils point of view to the Education Department.
Mr. Hatley confirmed that Test Valley Borough Council had registered its objection to the closure notice.

1082 Highway Matters

1082.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Knapp Lane

The Clerk was still in discussion with the Chief Engineer over various issues in Knapp Lane including flooding and white lining. A large pothole had now appeared. 
1082.2 New Items to be raised

Nothing further at this time
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1083 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1083.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

Mr. Hatley reported on the following issues:-

· Grants available from TVBC and the correct procedures for applying for them 
· The green bag scheme for garden refuse seems to be a success
1083.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Chairman of the Borough Standards Committee – a request to attend a Meeting of the Council was not acceded to – however he could attend as a “Member of the Public”.
· Letters from the Standards Board were received: 12 November 2004 – Lobby groups, dual-hatted members and the Code of Conduct: 25 November 2004 – Local Investigations: guidance for monitoring officers and standards committees

· Monitoring Officer – S. Tovey appointed

· Consultation on the de-restriction of Hackney Carriage (Taxi) Licences

· The Licensing Act 2003

· Making a Difference – TVBC Corporate Plan

1083.3 Tree Preservation Orders

The following TPO had been received:-

· TVBC.695 (2003) 22-32 Baddesley Road & Beech Hollow & Withy Wood, Baddesley Road
1084 Chapel Wood
1084.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no formal meetings – the next meeting would take place within the next month.
1084.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing – the working parties would be concentrating on the Burial Ground  

1084.3 Burial Ground

Nothing further to report. 
1084.4 Other Matters

There was possible concern about the role of the Friends of Chapel Wood in the risk assessment process. This would need clarifying once the full procedures were in place.
1085 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 14 March 2005 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m.
1086
Closure

The Meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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